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September 2023 
 

Headteacher Messages 
 

I would like to start by saying how incredibly proud I am of our 
whole school community for the continued energy, resilience and 
passion with which pupils, staff, Governors and our wider school 
community have approached this year. 
I do hope you are well, and your children have enjoyed their first 
weeks back at school. We have certainly enjoyed seeing them. The 
children have made an excellent start to our new school term 
demonstrating an enthusiastic, positive and cooperative attitude 
to their learning. 
I am delighted at how smart they look in their uniform, which they 
are wearing with pride and would like to thank parents for your 
support in making this happen. I have been incredibly proud to 
walk around the school this week.  
 
Safeguarding  
The NSPCC states that safeguarding is the action that is taken to promote 
the welfare of children and protect them from harm   
 Safeguarding means:  
Protecting children from maltreatment;   
Preventing impairment of children’s health or development;   
Ensuring that children grow up in circumstances consistent with the 
provision of safe and effective care;   
and taking action to enable all children to have the best outcomes. 
Safeguarding is everyone’s responsibility.  
 What can you do to help with safeguarding? If you are concerned about 
the safety or welfare of a child, please speak to us and share your 
concerns. Your information may help that child and family receive the 
help and support that they need to keep them safe. If you feel a child is at 
risk of immediate harm or danger, then please contact the police 
immediately on 999.  

 
 
Best wishes 

Sarah 
 

 

Upcoming Events 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FOLCS tuck shop & Pokeman 

card sale 

29th Sept 

Pro Strike 10th Oct 

Wear red for anti racism day 20th Oct 

FOLCS glow party evening 20th Oct 

Pro Strike 10th Oct 

Yr 4&5 trip to Silverstone 

Museum 

13th Nov 

Odd sock day for anti bullying 13th Nov 

Children in Need – dress in 

spots 

17th Nov 

Christmas choir at school, 

Christmas light switch on 

3rd Dec 

FOLCS Christmas Panto 8th Dec 

Christingle at St Peters 

Church 

12th Dec 

FOLCS breakfast with Santa 14th Dec 

FOLCS breakfast with Santa 15th Dec 

Christmas Choir at St Peters 

Church 

19th Dec 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

Attendance Figures 
 
Please can we remind you that school starts at 8.45am 
every day. 
Children should be here by 9.00am at the latest. 
Registers close at 9.05am and if your child arrives after 
that time they will be marked as late – thank you 

 
 
 

Pro Strike has been re-scheduled for  
Wednesday the 11th October 2023 
 
Please continue to get your Sponsorship Forms 
completed and returned to school, money raised will 
be going towards the new playground equipment. 

 

 

FOLCS (Friends of London Colney School) 
Friends of London Colney School are a small but dedicated group of relatives of pupils who organise events 
to fundraise for the school.  If you are interested in joining in, in any way you can, please get in touch with 
us via the School Office. 
 
Please see the dates below for exciting events we have coming up: 

 29th September FOLCS tuck shop and pokemon card sale after school 
 11th October FOLCS pro strike 
 20th October FOLCS Glow Party (not sure on timings yet) 
 8th December FOLCS Panto (details to follow) 
 14th & 15th December FOLCS breakfast with Santa 

*note - every Tuesday after year group assembly there will be a coffee afternoon with the PTA (this is up 
until half term) 
 
Thank you 
FOLCS 
 

 
 
 

 

Please be mindful of the building work that is going on across the road from us.  It changes daily, but 
there are always heavy construction vehicles manoeuvring and various different parking restrictions in 
place.  We ask that you park away from school and walk up to the gate to help ease any congestion and 
keep it safe for all of the children.  Building work will continue for the foreseeable future so please be 
patient and mindful of others – thank you. 
 

 
 

15.09.23 

Y1 94% 

Y2 99% 

Y3 95% 

Y4 92% 

Y5 100% 

Y6 92% 

22.09.23 

Y1 95% 

Y2 96% 

Y3 93% 

Y4 90% 

Y5 93% 

Y6 91% 



 

REMINDER – DO NOT PARK OR STOP IN FRONT OF THE SCHOOL ENTRANCE GATES. 
It is dangerous, illegal and inconsiderate to our school community and puts our children in danger.   
You may think it’s ok to do it for a few minutes but it is not, thank you. 

 

 

We’d like to thank you all for your continued daily support, please do come and 
speak to us about any issue, good or bad.   

 
 

Our school website is: www.londoncolney.herts.sch.uk 

Our school email is: admin@londoncolney.herts.sch.uk 

Our school telephone no is: 01727 823283 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
  



 
 

HERE IS A REMINDER OF OUR SCHOOL UNIFORM REQUIREMENTS. 
 
 

 

 
SCHOOL UNIFORM  

 

 

 
Our school uniform gives our children a sense of belonging.  It is designed to be both smart and practical.  It is 
expected that children attending London Colney Primary & Nursery School comply with these guidelines. 
 
Winter Uniform 

 Grey or black trousers, plain black leggings, skirt or pinafore  

 Plain white, royal blue or sky blue polo shirt 

 Royal Blue jumper, cardigan, sweatshirt or fleece with school logo (logo optional) 

 Grey or white socks or grey tights 

 Flat black shoes or trainers, no logos or colours on footwear 
 If children cannot tie their own laces, they should have shoes with Velcro fastening 

 Small plain blue, white or black hairbands or ribbons 

 

Summer Uniform 
 

 Grey shorts or trousers, white or royal blue polo shirt and grey or white socks 

 Blue and white checked or striped dress, blue cardigan, white or grey socks 

 Sensible shoes (no sliders, flip flops or crocs) 

 Hat or cap 

 Sun lotion to be applied before school 

 

Active PE Uniform 
 

 Black jogging bottoms, shorts or leggings (these must be plain, no logos or stripes/colours) 

 White or royal blue t-shirt 

 Blue or black sweatshirt if it is cold (no hoodies) 

 Plain black trainers, no logos, stripes or patterns 

 

Important Information 
 

 Make up, false eyelashes, nail varnish, false nails must not be worn in school. 

 Smart watches must not be worn. 

 No tattoos or temporary tattoos are allowed. 

 Long hair should be tied back for safety reasons and to help prevent the spread of head lice. 

 No jewellery to be worn, only small stud earrings are permitted. 

 
 
Uniform is available from Smarty Schoolwear, 65 Town Centre, Hatfield, AL10 0JJ, email: 
info@smartyschoolwear.co.uk, https://www.smartyschoolwear.co.uk/  01707 263909 
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